
 
 

Term 4 Week 3 Communication – Friday 28 October 2022 
  
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Warami and welcome to our news for the end of Week 3. HSC exams continue to run smoothly. On 
Monday, HSC markers were on site to examine the Visual Arts HSC Body of Works. We are sure that 
Year 12 are relieved that there are only 5 more days left before the written exam period is over! The 
last exam is on Friday 4 November. The following week on 9 November we will be celebrating with 
Year 12 at their long awaited Formal.  
 
Last week in our communication we forgot to attach the Shoebox Project information – sorry about 
that - it is included this time. The SRC have been busy planning the coordination of this year’s 
Shoebox initiative and there will different ways in which our students can contribute to make it easy 
for us all to be involved. Our Senior Student Leaders have also been working behind the scenes with 
Mrs Sheehy to coordinate this year’s Spirit Week activities. We’re looking forward to finalising plans 
and sharing details with our students.  
 
We know that there are times where families need to apply for extended leave. To make it easy for 
you to access the Application for Extended Leave Form (for 6 days or more) we have made an 
electronic copy available in the Parent Portal. You can access the form via the ‘Forms’ button on the 
app and complete the form electronically. It is possible to then upload the completed form via the 
portal. A hard copy of the form is also available from the office. 
It is necessary to also then complete an ‘Exemption from School – Student Course Work Form’ – 
available in each year group in the School Resources section of the Portal or from the office - so 
students can check for any assessment work and deadlines with their teachers before they leave.  
 
Our P&C Annual General Meeting will be held on November 16, 2022. If you are interested in 
attending, please join us in the staff common room at the school from 6.30 pm. If you have any 
questions, please reach out to our current president, Mr Dean Goddard by email at 
president@winmaleehighschoolpnc.au . As always, we would like to publicly thank the small but 
amazing P&C team for all they do to support our school and students. A thank you also goes to all 
families who have been able to support the P&C voluntary contribution this year. We do appreciate it. 
 
This week, we heard news that Charlotte Hughes (Year 7) was successful in being selected for a 

metro level softball team. She has been working at this for a long time, 
playing softball since she was 6 years old and joining representative 
teams from the age of 10.  Congratulations, Charlotte on your 
commitment to this sport. (Pictured left)  
 
A shout out goes to Kaitlyn Scott (Year 10) for supporting this year’s 
Bandanna Day. Kaitlyn has 
been working hard to reach her 
target and she has already 
exceeded it! If you would like to 
support an excellent cause; 
raising funds for Canteen to 
support young cancer patients, 
click here to sponsor Kaitlyn.   

 

mailto:president@winmaleehighschoolpnc.au
https://www.bandannaday.org.au/fundraisers/kaitlynscott


 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Isabella Bonnici (Year 11) for her achievements 
in a range of sporting events and competitions. Isabella has 
represented the Nepean Zone, as well as Winmalee High in futsal, 
Wanderers’ Cup Football (soccer) and Open Girls’ Knockout 
Football. She has now been selected in the U18s squad for 
Bankstown City Lions who play in the NSW NPL1- the top tier of 
girls’ soccer in the state. Whilst balancing the commitments of Year 
12 next year, Issy will train three nights a week and travel up to 
three hours for games on the weekend. Well done, Issy! (Pictured 
right) 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Lili 
Baran (Year 11) for being 
selected as the Young 
Archies Winner for the 
16-18 Years Category.  
 
An image of the exquisite winning portrait of her mother 
is pictured to the left. This artwork, as well as all winners 
and finalists are on display at the Blue Mountains Cultural 
Centre exhibition. The artworks will be displayed from 22 
October – 4 December at the Blue Mountains Theatre & 
Community Hub in Springwood and all entries will be 
displayed digitally at the Blue Mountains Cultural Centre 
in Katoomba. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

A reminder that this Saturday October 29 at 5pm Winmalee High 
School’s music ensembles will be featured on Fine Music FM (Freq 
102.5) program called "Class Act". We are not certain which ensembles 
will feature at this point but it may be our Concert Band, Vocal Group 
or Jazz Band. 
A further broadcast will take place on Saturday 31 December at 5pm. 
This broadcast will feature the ensembles that were not part of the 
program this weekend.  
The program will also be live streamed and on demand via this link 
https://www.2mbsfinemusicsydney.com/ 
We hope you all can have a listen! 
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You may remember us sharing information last term about the work our Year 8 SRC team (Zoe 
Harris, Macauley Down, Diya Merchant and Callie Paine-Burke) has been doing alongside Mr 
Cranby to organise the World Bicycle Relief Program. The purpose is to help mobilise people in 
need through the power of bicycles. There is a survey to complete for students who want to register.  
 

This would suit students who are regular bike riders 
to and from school and on weekends. Students 
who register will seek sponsorship from friends and 
family to support the fundraiser. We are looking for 
more students to register. If you are interested, 
please complete this survey to register your child 
for this fundraiser. Once registrations are received, 
students will be provided with more information, 
including an information sheet, the Strava cub link 
and the sponsor payment link.  
 
We are thrilled to announce that Trek Bikes will 
generously donate a Marlin 5 Gen 2 to encourage 
students to participate. All students who 
participate could be in the running to win this 

prize. For every 10km’s ridden, students will receive an entry into the raffle. The more kilometres they 
ride, the more chance they have of winning! Additionally, Trek Australia will match dollar for dollar 
our total amount raised. We are grateful for their support.  
 
 
Year 11 – Today Year 11 students were issued with their HSC Assessment Booklet. During the Year 
Meeting, students were led through the schedules, the procedures for Illness/Misadventure, and the 
importance of meeting assessment due dates. If students were absent, they need to see Year 11 
deputy principal, Mrs Marlin to collect and sign for their Assessment Booklet. A copy of the 
Assessment Booklet is available on our website and the Parent Portal. Next week, Year 11 End of 
Course Reports will be issued to students. Our RoSE Breakfast will be held on Friday 4 November, so 
keep an eye out for invites.    
 
Finally, a reminder that the department’s Tell Them From Me survey which was sent out last week, 
closes next Friday 4 November. We use this valuable data to inform our school planning, so we would 
be grateful if you could complete it when you get a moment.  
 
Wishing you all a great weekend – enjoy the precious sunshine and blue sky! 
  
Best wishes, 
 
Winmalee High School 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1OU5fHSMt2vgrrxdPLmwSOs1x-Iw0smnZmVMsm0ZjBbg/viewform?edit_requested=true


 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 


